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Phoenicia Lodge No. 58 F&AM 

www.phoenicia58.org 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 30412, Phoenix AZ 85046 

Physical Address: 16027 N 25th St Phoenix, AZ 85032 

 

The Trestleboard 
Mar-Apr 2020 

 

 

Events 

Mar 
7th at 6:00 pm: degree practice 
14th at 7 pm: Stated meeting. Dinner 
       prior to the meeting at 6 pm.   
18th Canceled 
21st Canceled  
28th Canceled 

 
Apr 
All events canceled until further notice 

Dress Code 

For the winter months, our dress 
code for stated meetings will be suit 
and tie for officers. Other members 
should use business casual.  During 
degree meetings, tuxedoes or dark 
suit, white shirt and tie for degree 
team members and officers and 
business attire for sideliners 

Message from WM Christopher B West: 

Brethren, 

As of March 23rd, all Lodge activities have been cancelled until further 

notice. Please continue to check your email and our Facebook page regularly 

for updates on when we will resume regular Lodge activities.  

We are abiding by Federal, State, Local and Grand Lodge recommendations 

to postpone and/or cancel all events with 10 more people until we get the 

'all clear'.   

For those Brothers that are home bound or have no family in the immediate 

area, please do not ever hesitate to reach out to your Lodge Brothers if you 

need anything! We are here for you.  Call our WM Chris West at 

804.986.6011 or WB Secretary Ray Brigandi 602-430-7121.  

Thank you, Brethren, for your patience as we move through this ordeal. Be 

safe and take precautions especially if you have existing respiratory or other 

health care related issues.  

I hope to see you all in Lodge soon 

http://www.phoenicia58.org/
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2020 Officers 

 

Worshipful Master 
Christopher B. West 
804.986.6011 
Worshipfulmaster 
@phoenicia58.org 

 

Senior Warden 
Mathew A. Brassard 
480.495.8038 
rwmooremat@gmail.com 

 

Junior Warden 
Steve Dilda 
901.830.8833 
sdilda@mac.com 

 

Lodge Treasurer 
Rodger Marx 
602 499 8575 
treasurer@phoenicia58.org 

 

Lodge Secretary 

Raymond Brigandi, PM 
602.430.7121 
secretary@phoenicia58.org 

 

Senior Deacon 

Steven Hooper 
703.408.4470  
ebijawa@yahoo.com 

 

Junior Deacon 

Shane Charles 
406.531.2100 
SNTContstruction@hotmail.com 

 

Chaplain 
Joseph Papas, Jr. 
623.215.2272 
joepapasjr@yahoo.com 

 

Marshal 

Miguel Vargas 
951.333.4400 
Mike1005V@gmail.com 

 

Senior Steward 
Keith Brooks 
614.264.4990 
Kbrooks173@gmail.com 

 

Junior Steward 
Antonio Rossi 
480.749.1577 
Tonyrossi1972@icloud.com 

 

Tyler 

Joe Konen 
602.628.8642 
jfkonen@msn.com 

  

Trustees 

1 Yr WB Tony Hernandez 
2 Yr WB Robert Haines 
3 Yr WB Bryon Howe 

Note: The Lodge Secretary is constantly trying to ensure that we 

have the most accurate information for each member. But if you 

move, or get a new phone # or email, please contact him so we 

can update our database! 

 

https://whitelabel-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bhowe_skytouchtechnology_com/Documents/Personal/2020-Issue_Shell.docx#_Toc35869377
https://whitelabel-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bhowe_skytouchtechnology_com/Documents/Personal/2020-Issue_Shell.docx#_Toc35869378
https://whitelabel-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bhowe_skytouchtechnology_com/Documents/Personal/2020-Issue_Shell.docx#_Toc35869379
https://whitelabel-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bhowe_skytouchtechnology_com/Documents/Personal/2020-Issue_Shell.docx#_Toc35869380
https://whitelabel-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bhowe_skytouchtechnology_com/Documents/Personal/2020-Issue_Shell.docx#_Toc35869389
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From the East 

Worshipful Christopher B. West, PM 

Brethren –  
Can you believe we are already through ¼ of 2020?  Time passes ever faster with each passing day it 
seems.  Do you ever wonder why that is? Here is one theory that I’ve subscribed to and what I do daily 
to attempt to slow time down.  Not literally of course, but perceptually.  
 
One article I read many, many years ago talked about how the brain stores memories.  It is much like 
saving a file on your computer and just like your computer there are two different ways in which you 
might store a file.   
 
The first is the creation of an entirely new folder, storing something you’ve created entirely from 

scratch. By content it doesn’t resemble anything else created prior. The second is simply editing or updating an existing 
document.  This doesn’t require a totally new folder, but more simply just some slight changes and modifications to an already 
existing one.  
 
Think about each and every day in your life.  How much is each day the same, or different, then the previous? For those of us 
that work 9-5 jobs, Mondays thru Fridays probably seem nearly identical both day-to-day as well as week-to-week, month-to-
month, even year-to-year.  It’s tough to tell some days apart!  Even on weekends, do you find yourself doing much of the same 
things? Running the same errands, hiking the same trail, eating at your same favorite breakfast or lunch spot, attending church 
every Sunday AM, visiting with the same family or friend?  Are you creating completely NEW memories or simply editing an 
older similar, albeit previous, memory?  
 
If all your days, weekdays and/or weekends, all look the same then time will have the perception of speeding up to you, 
because your brain can’t find much to differentiate between one day and the next.  The memories of these days all sort of run 
together. You’re simply editing or updating an already existent memory.  
 
On the contrast, if you are going and doing something totally different each daytime slows down. Think about this for an 
example; Why is it when you drive to a totally new place along a completely new route where you’ve never been it seems to 
take so long to get to your destination?  (Are we there yet?) But on your return drive home it seems so much shorter in length 
even though it’s the very same distance traveled? It is because on your way there you’re experiencing something for the first 
time, creating a totally new memory in your brain storage, but on the way back you’ve already seen it all before, so your bra in 
simply updates the already existent file.  This is why going on a vacation is so highly recommended! (and why timeshares are 
the worst vacation idea!)  It’s new and different, your brain is active, absorbing, and experiencing something entirely new! This 
gives your brain a break from the redundancy of daily life and allows it to again begin creating entirely fresh, new folders and 
files expanding your memory and thus, in perception at least, expanding your time.  
 
This also explains why time seems to speed up the older we get.  When we are younger the whole world is new to us!  New 
places. New friends.  New experiences (good and bad).  Every day in school we are learning something totally new.  Everything 
is experienced for the first time.  But as we age, we see so many of the same things again and again.  Our daily lives are just 
repeating of the day before.  Be it our families, our jobs, our lives as a whole, we experience less and less of those ‘first times’.   
Retirement may be the worst of these, further fueling that speed at which time seems to be passing one by. You don’t have 
work anymore to teach you things that are new or offer you opportunities for something different in your day.  Being older, 
friends and family that you once hung out with and did things with are now gone or moved away.  You travel shorter distances 
due to age, eyesight, or some other health issue, so you don’t see much in the way of new views and progress.  Heck, you may 
not get out of the house much at all.  Looking back on time seems lightning fast.  You constantly ask yourself where did the 
days, weeks, months, and/or years go?  
 
Do not let time manipulate your life, you manipulate time. Whether you’re driving an automatic, a 4-speed, 5-speed, or 3-
speed on the column – YOU control the speed that time passes. Do something new EVERY day. Watch something new EVERY 
day. Try something new EVERY day. Eat something new EVERY day.  Go drive, bike, walk, Uber, somewhere new EVERY day.  
Take a different route to your job or that next doctor’s appointment.  Go to 2nd closest McDonalds, not the closest for lunch 
or try someplace entirely new. Attend a different Lodge for a change. Don’t watch an old classic you’ve seen 20 times, watch a 
new(er) movie or read a new book.   
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In summary, get your brain back to experiencing BRAND-NEW things again – create NEW folders and files each and every day 
instead of just routinely editing older ones. Find new interests, new friends, new goals.  Slow time down by breaking life’s 
monotonous repetition.  
 
When I strive to do new things, go new places, I can see and feel the difference in my life, my attitude, my overall health. Not 
to say that I don’t ever get in a rut like everyone else, but this works for me. And I hope it works for you too! 
As for Lodge news – we’re rock ’n rolling!  Come out and visit us soon! I promise you’ll experience something new and 
different this, and every, Tuesday at Phoenicia #58! 
 
WM - CW      
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From the West 

 

Brother Mathew Brassard - Sr. Warden 

Greetings from the West, 

First, I would like to give a shout out to all of our brothers who have or are still making sound and 
effective leadership decisions for the lodge. The financial industry and masonry both have a common 
trait. We like to look back historically and ask "how did this or that happen why? How can we use that 
in our current environment?" So, when we are in situations where we get to say "well this has never 
happened before..." it can be tough to know you are making the right call. I my opinion there is no right 
or wrong call. There is simply people in roles of leadership trying to navigate the craft for the best of all 
involved. Keep up the good work! 
 
So, when things get serious and the stress levels get high; I find myself doing what I always do. Making 

light of the situation. Perhaps too much so. And in that spirit, I submit for your reading enjoyment the following Masonic jokes. 
Because if we cannot poke fun at us who will? 
 
1. How many Masons does it take to change a light bulb? 
A: What?! You want to change something?! 
A: Twelve. One to screw it in, one to read the minutes of the previous light bulb replacement, and ten to sit on the sideline and 
complain about the way they used to change light bulbs. 
 
2. Why did the Stewards run off the road? 
A: They didn't have any lines 
 
3. I discovered only Lodge Officers like knock knock jokes. Everyone else won’t stand for them. 
 
4. Mentor: If I stopped a man from beating a donkey, what virtue would I be showing? 
New Member: Brotherly Love? 
 
5. Why do Masons study in the restroom? 
A: It's properly tiled. 
 
6. What time is it when the lodge visits the bar? 
A: High time 
 
7. Why was the crocodile afraid to eat the masons? 
A: Because they would lodge in is throat 
 
8. What did the mason say when he fell off the drawbridge? 
A: So moat it be 
 
9: Where was King Solomon's Temple located? 
A: On the side of his head 
 
10: What's the difference between a mason and a Rhinoceros? 
A: Well if you don't know, you would not make a very good Tyler. 
 
I hope this new month finds you in good health, with less stress and perhaps more toilet paper.  
 
Fraternally, 
 
Mat Brassard 
Sr. Warden  
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From the South 

Brother Steve Dilda - Jr. Warden 
 
Greetings Brethren from the South Gate 
 
Every day is a new day, every new day has it’s challenges.  And here we all are having survived all of the 
other challenges. And we will survive this one, too.  Nobody has ever swam through these waters. So, the 
best we can do is use good common sense and practice the power of prayer. 
 
Our Lodge room, and the whole building actually, has always been a sanctuary for me. When I drive 
through those gates and see all the other cars and trucks already there, I breathe easier because I know I 
am entering my sanctuary of brotherly love, relief and truth. A gathering of brothers who share the same 
belief in a Supreme Being, everlasting life and practice charity. The particulars of any brother’s politics and 

the doctrine of any brother’s faith are left at the door through which we pass clad in white aprons, pure and unspotted before 
the world. That, my brothers, is a true sanctuary. Not every brother is a Christian or a Jew, and in the Lodge, it doesn’t matter.  
Not every brother harbors the same political convictions, and in the Lodge, it doesn’t matter.  In the very first charge we 
received as an Entered Apprentice Mason we were all challenged.  And, I am proud to say that Phoenicia #58 upholds that 
charge to the utmost degree, and to that, thank you. 
 
We are not to permit or tolerate disloyalty of rebellion, but patiently submit to legal authority and conform with cheerfulness 
to the government of the country in which we live. Be true to your government and just to your country. 
 
All the way back to medieval times, churches offered a “right of asylum” where those charged with a crime could flee and to 
varying degrees be free from some legal action - a place of “timeout” where the passions of the moment could cool and 
dissipate. In our modern times, Sanctuary movements were born again in the 1980s.  By 1987, four hundred forty places in the 
United States were designated as “sanctuary cities” that were open to migrants fleeing the civil wars in Central America. 
Similar places also existed in such diverse places as Germany, France, Belgium, the Netherlands, Switzerland and Canada. I 
would suggest that the Masonic Lodge has long been such a place. It is the one place where families divided by politics could 
go and, at least from the moments between gavels, we can let go of our differences and be good men and true as brothers.  
Indeed, there are dramatic and moving stories of how our Masonic institution provide a safe haven in troublesome times in 
every war for soldiers of opposing sides.  Freemasonry not only takes the weapons from our hands, it links brothers to grasp 
the hand of their enemies and recognize in a grip, a word, and the perfect points of our entrance, a brother whose values far 
exceeds our differences. 
 
In a message to the Supreme Council of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite, Dan Brown, who has written so much about 
Freemasonry, commented: 
 
“in a world where men do battle over those definition of God is more accurate, I cannot adequately express the deep respect 
and admiration I feel toward an organization in which men of differing faiths are able to ‘break bread together’ in a bond of 
brotherhood, friendship, and camaraderie.” 
 
Once again, our Lodge needs to be a safe haven of diversity, tolerance and sanctuary in our world torn by divisions and 
distinctions. 
 
Faithful and Fraternally, 
Steve Dilda, JW 
Phoenicia #58   
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From the Editor 

Brethren,  
In an effort to save lodge funds, postal printouts will be black and white. And on that note, 
brothers who are receiving the snail mail. If you have an email address, we can move you to 
electronic copies, just email to secretary@phoenicia58.org and he will add you to the list. This 
will save enormous amounts of time, energy, and save the lodge expenses to put to more charity 
work.  
 
 
 
Sincerely and Fraternally,  
 

 
Bryon Howe PM,  
Grand Editor for the Grand Lodge of Arizona F&AM 2019 – 2020 
PM Worshipful Master Phoenicia 58 F&AM - 2018  
Valley of the Sun DeMolay - Advisor  
Riders of the 3rd Degree’ - Sergeant at Arms 
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Education Articles 

 

From Joe Pappas Chaplin 
 

IF by Rudyard Kipling 
 
If you can keep your head when all about you    
    Are losing theirs and blaming it on you,    
If you can trust yourself when all men doubt you, 
    But make allowance for their doubting too;    
If you can wait and not be tired by waiting, 
    Or being lied about, don’t deal in lies, 
Or being hated, don’t give way to hating, 
    And yet don’t look too good, nor talk too wise: 
 
If you can dream—and not make dreams your master;    
    If you can think—and not make thoughts your aim;    
If you can meet with Triumph and Disaster 
    And treat those two impostors just the same;    
If you can bear to hear the truth you’ve spoken 
    Twisted by knaves to make a trap for fools, 
Or watch the things you gave your life to, broken, 
    And stoop and build ’em up with worn-out tools: 
 
If you can make one heap of all your winnings 
    And risk it on one turn of pitch-and-toss, 
And lose, and start again at your beginnings 
    And never breathe a word about your loss; 
If you can force your heart and nerve and sinew 
    To serve your turn long after they are gone,    
And so hold on when there is nothing in you 
    Except the Will which says to them: ‘Hold on!’ 
 
If you can talk with crowds and keep your virtue,    
    Or walk with Kings—nor lose the common touch, 
If neither foes nor loving friends can hurt you, 
    If all men count with you, but none too much; 
If you can fill the unforgiving minute 
    With sixty seconds’ worth of distance run,    
Yours is the Earth and everything that’s in it,    
    And—which is more—you’ll be a Man, my son! 
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Fundraiser 2020 
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Advertisers 

 
 

CALL for TRESTLEBOARD and 
WEBSITE ADVERTISERS! 
We are looking for additional 
Trestleboard and Website advertisers! 
Advertising with Phoenicia 58 promotes 
your products and services to its 
members and anyone who visits its 
website.  
 

Ad space is now available on the Trestleboard. You may 
purchase a business card size for $25 for one year and 
renew in January.  
 
Please support our Brothers and Friends of the Lodge 
who advertise in our Trestleboard. 
 
Send request to 

editor_trestleboard@phoenicia58.org  

 

 

Find us on Facebook!  

Scan this with your QR reader 

or type this into your web browser: 

https://www.facebook.com/Phoenicia58/ 

 

https://wcc.godaddy.com/email?cmd=planlistplan&selectedplan=all&override=1
https://www.facebook.com/Phoenicia58/
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Other Masonic Bodies Meeting  

in our Lodge Hall 

Paradise Valley Silver Trowel Lodge No. 29 
Stated Meeting: 7:30 pm on the 1st Wednesday. 

Special meetings are hold nearly every Wed. 
Contact secretary  

Stars of Paradise #56 
Order of the Eastern Star 

2nd and 4th Thursday (dark in the summer) 

Bethel #19, Job’s Daughters 
Meet on 2nd and 4th Mondays at 7 pm. 

Contact the PVST #29 Lodge Secretary for latest 
contact information. 

 

 

Happy Masonic Birthday to these brothers.  

Masonic Birthday 

Brother Name Date Raised Years 

Emmett Middaugh 4/6/2010 10 

Eric Stethem P.M. 3/7/2006 14 

Randall Smith P.M. 3/24/2001 19 

Keith Simpson P.M. 4/15/1999 21 

James Thomason 4/30/1994 26 

Robert Haynes P.M. 3/31/1993 27 

Gregory Weisman P.M. 4/13/1991 29 

Anthony Humpage P.M. 3/13/1990 30 

Jeffrey Hinson P.M. 4/12/1986 34 

Francis William Rasen D.D.S. 4/25/1980 40 

Frank Vona 3/11/1980 40 

Verne Bill Myers 4/22/1974 46 

Howard Ward P.M. 4/11/1970 50 

Ronald W Foncannon 3/17/1967 53 

 

Disclaimer 

This publication is an official communication of Phoenicia Lodge 
No. 58, Free and Accepted Masons, beholden to the Grand Lodge 
of Arizona. The information contained herein is intended for the 
benefit of the members of Phoenicia Lodge and persons 
interested in the activities of this Lodge. Any other use outside of 
the Masonic Fraternity is not authorized without written 
permission of the Worshipful Master of Phoenicia Lodge No. 58.   

Phoenicia Past Masters 

William H. Peotter - 1960  
Carl D. Lang – 1961  

H. Curtis DeShong – 1962  
Augustine G. DiPaola – 1963  

Perry Wheat, Jr. – 1964  
Robert A. Anglin – 1965  

Marvin R. Strickland – 1966  
Albert A. Hinchcliff – 1967  

Garrett L. Hendershot – 1968  
Raymond O. Marshall – 1969  

Cecil P. Overstreet – 1970, 1986  
Norman H. Pfieiffer – 1971, 1982  

Benjamin H. Fisk – 1972  
Donese B. Tackett – 1973  
Gordon L. Meintell – 1974  
Maurice E. Pebbles – 1975  

Charles Q. Hartley – 1976  
Robert L. Allision – 1977  
Neil D. Shepard – 1978  

Theodore E. Pearson – 1979  
Chester R. Hinson – 1980, 1981  
George E. Hinson – 1983, 1984  

William E. Dillon - 1985  
Howard E. Ward – 1987 

Robert P. Taber – ‘88, ‘89, ‘96, ‘99, ’01  
Philip T. Zeilinger – 1990, 1991 
Joel R. Adams – 1992, 1993  

Anthony Humpage – 1994 
Ernie L. Waller Sr. – 1995  

David Newman – 1997 
James W. Brown – 1998 

Robert Haynes - 2000 
Keith A. Simpson – 2002, 2003 
Don S. Methven – 2004, 2007  

Randall G. Smith – 2005 
Gregory S. Weisman – 2006, 2008 

Eric Stethem – 2009 
Ray Brigandi – 2010, 2012 

Jeffrey Hinson – 2011 
Jason Schneider – 2013 

Glen H. Van Steeter – 2014 
Jason Easterday – 2015 

Tony Hernandez – 2016, 2017 
Bryon P. Howe – 2018 

Christopher B West – 2019, 2020  
 

Affiliated Past Masters 

Sidney Breger  
William Franklin  
Lucius L. Green  

Thomas Burke 
 - Deceased 

 
The officers of Phoenicia Lodge No. 58 express their gratitude to 
all the brethren who have served the Lodge as Masters and who 

continue to serve as Past Masters. They who have gone before us 
have laid the foundation and the lower stories of the speculative 

building that we call “Phoenicia Lodge” for which we are 
indebted. We especially thank those Past Masters who continue 

to serve the Lodge that we may ever continue to build a 
magnificent edifice, in service to mankind and to the Great 

Architect who has given us every good and great thing and whose 
forgiveness we all rely upon. 
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Valley of the Sun DeMolay 

Hello All, 
 
In March of 2010, Paradise Valley DeMolay Chapter was chartered at Silver Trowel Lodge #29 in Phoenix AZ. Fast 
forward to March of 2018, the members of the chapter elected to change the name to the Valley of the Sun DeMolay 
Chapter when the chapter was moved from Phoenix to the Sun City Lodge #72 in Sun City AZ. Since that time, Valley 
of the Sun has been looking to be made complete with a charter of their own, with the continued efforts by the 
chapter members, parents and chapter advisors working hard to increase membership and improve the overall 
program of the chapter. On March 13th I was notified that our charter will now be presented to the Valley of the 
Sun DeMolay Chapter. 
 
Valley of the Sun proudly invites you and your organization to Sun City Lodge #72 to our Stated meeting on May 3rd, 
2020 at 4pm where the Executive Officer of the Arizona State DeMolay Association will be in attendance to present 
our chapter with its new charter. Please arrive early for snacks and refreshments prior to the meeting. Please RSVP 
by April 26th as to how many will be in attendance so we can plan accordingly. Thank you all for your continued 
support of the Valley of the Sun DeMolay Chapter and its members. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
With the current state of events, this will be a tentative schedule pending the outcome of the health conditions in 
the valley. All health concerns are important to us and we will not put anyone at risk if we have not gotten past this 
current issue.  If the situation has not improved, we will postpone it to our following stated meeting on June 7th, 
2020. 
 
18810 N. 107th Ave, Sun City AZ 85373 
 
-- 
Fraternally, 
 
David Zaucha 
Chapter Chairman 
Valley of the Sun DeMolay 
votschair@azdemolay.org 
(623)236-6307 


